UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS AND SCIENCES DEPARTMENT OF PHYSIOLOGY URBANA, ILLINOIS U. S. A.

NATURAL HISTORY BUILDING TELEPHONE: 7-6611, EXT. 3040

April 3, 1953

Dr. Alberto Hurtado Director, Institute of Andean Biology University of San Marcos Lima, Peru, S. A.

Dear Dr. Hurtado:

This is to inform you that the University authorities have just approved my request for a sabbatical leave for next year between the dates of June 1953 and February 1954. I feel that I can now start to make definite arrangements for my period of travel to your country and accept the kind invitation to work in your laboratories for at least two months.

This next week, at the time of the Physiology meetings in Chicago, I plan to talk with my friends from the Mayo Clinic about the most convenient arrangements for dividing my leave time between their laboratories and yours. In view of the fact that you stated in your letter of January 2, 1953, that you might be away from Peru part of the months of August or September, I am wondering if a stay in your laboratories from about the middle of September to the middle of November would be satisfactory. This would allow me to spend a certain amount of time at the Mayo Clinic this summer to get started on a research project and at the same time be in this country to attend the International Physiological Congress in Montreal, Canada during the last part of August and the first of September. I will definitely write you more about these details within the next two or three weeks.

In the mean time I again express my appreciation for your interest in my program and sincerely hope that the details of my proposed visit will work out to our mutual advantage.

Sincerely,

F. R. Stegwerda

dk

AIR MAIL

Dr. Alberto Hurtado Director, Institute of Andean Biology University of San Marcos Lima, Peru, S. A.

Dear Dr. Hurtados

This is to inform you that the University authorities have just approved my request for a sabbatical leave for next year between the dates of June 1953 and February 1954. I feel that I can now start to make definite arrangements for my period of travel to your country and accept the kind invitation to work in your laboratories for at least two months.

This next week, at the time of the Physiology meetings in Chicago, I plan to talk with my friends from the Mayo Clinic about the most convenient arrangements for dividing my leave time between their laboratories and yours. In view of the fact that you stated in your letter of January 2, 1953, that you might be away from Peru part of the months of August or September, I am wondering if a stay in your laboratories from about the middle of September to the middle of November would be satisfactory. This would allow me to spend a certain amount of time at the Mayo Clinic this summer to get started on a research project and at the same time be in this country to attend the International Physiological Congress in Montreal, Canada during the last part of August and the first of September. I will definitely write you more about these details within the next two or three weeks.

In the mean time I again express my appreciation for your interest in my program and sincerely hope that the details of my proposed visit will work out to our mutual advantage.

Sincerely,

dlk

F. R. Steggerda